
  
August 2, 2022 
 
 
Marvin J. Price 
Executive Vice President, Economic Development  
Greensboro Chamber of Commerce 
111 W. February One Place 
Greensboro, NC 27401 
 
RE: Support for Project Hawk 
 
Mr. Price,  
 
This letter is provided to express North Carolina A&T State University’s (the University) strong 
support for Project Hawk and hopeful future selection of Gateway’s South Campus (located at 
2901 East Gate City Boulevard) to serve as a site for one of its planned “Dream Center” 
locations. 
 
Project Hawk’s Dream Center concept will include the development of a new, privately-owned, 
and operated 110,000 square foot multi-use facility at Gateway’s South. This facility as 
currently planned, will include approximately 25,000 of dedicated academic space for NC A&T 
State University.  This space will allow the University to expand academic and research offerings 
in high demand areas, such as cybersecurity and engineering, as well as further expand our 
growing presence in the East Greensboro.   
 
The University has been in close partnership with the leadership of Project Hawk since 2021. 
This project will significantly impact North Carolina A&T State University, our Gateway Research 
Park and our East Greensboro Community.   
 
Thank you for your assistance and please let me know if you have questions or other needs.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Harold L. Martin, Sr. 
Chancellor 
  
  


